

CULMINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Jayne Disley, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer
Tel: (01584) 861 387 Email: culmingtonpc@googlemail.com

The Annual Parish Meeting of Culmington held on Tuesday 7th May 2019 at 7.00pm in Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES

1.0 Apologies for Absence:

2.0 Notice Convening the Meeting

In accordance with Statute, the notice convening the meeting has been duly published on the Council's Notice Boards and elsewhere throughout the Parish.

3.0 Annual Report of the Parish Council and other groups/committees for the year 2018/19

- a) **Chairman of the Parish Council** (Attached)
- b) **Village Hall Committee:** Cllr Jo Turley thanked the Village Hall committee for all their hard work over the past year. A year of change when she took over as Chair earlier than originally planned due to the sad passing of Colin Edwards. However a successful year of events including Christmas Fayre, St David's Day lunch in memory of Colin and lunch club and coffee mornings which had all been run by a strong and hard working committee.
- c) **Local Joint Committee:** Cllr Pike reported that no meetings had been held this past year.
- d) **Coffee Morning:** The coffee mornings continue as a great meeting point during the week for local residents on a Tuesday morning at the Village Hall and Mr Jubb reported numbers had improved over the past year and continued to increase so far this year. Funds raised are donated to the Church and Village Hall.
- e) **Flood Action Group:** (Report attached)
- f) **Culmington Footpath Group:** (Report attached) Mr Jeff Williams thanked Carol Byng and Andrew Pike and others for their help during the year with planned work. Working during the week does limit those who are able to help. Discussion on Tower House Bridleway and how to ensure it is cut regularly, Clerk to check whether Environmental Maintenance Officer has equipment which would cut it. Purchasing tools, removing some of the hedge north of Seifton Lane exit. A depth gauge for Seifton ford. Next jobs for the footpath group from Seifton Lane to Shotwood Bank, also keeping access at Norton farm development.
- g) **Representatives of other bodies:** None

4.0 Open Forum:

5.0 Closure: The meeting closed at 7.25 pm